
Greetings from Uganda.
As always, I give thanks to our Lord and savior for the opportunity of being called to ministry. I 
thank you all our friends and partners in the work of our Lord. 
My family and I are so grateful for the love and support that has helped us to be and achieve the 
success we’ve attained as a family and in ministry. My children have grown up with a hope and 
trust in the love of God because of the way you have supported us financially. Emman has done 
motion graphics, Tinah is joining college and Leasa is doing her ordinary certificate this year. 
The most important encouragement is that all of them have also grown to join us in ministry at 
the church. Tinah has been our worship leader  and Emman is our main music (keyboard 
player) and also leads in praise and worship. Leasa also joins the worship team and children’s 
Sunday school when she’s back from school. What a joy it is to do ministry together with our 
children. 

The schools are doing fine and getting better. We have been fully registered with both the 
ministry of education and Uganda National Examination Board at the primary school. 
Remember we used to call for prayers concerning this matter. Thanks be to God. We are seeing 
enrollment growing by the years and this especially gives us hope that we are building towards 
our dream of getting the school to attract many able to pay parents so the sch can take in more 
needy children on scholarship. The school infrastructure is also getting better. Recently we 
hosted a team from The Sanctuary Fellowship and they greatly helped improve the school 
kitchen and walk way. They also did some painting which has improved the school outlook and 
also improved the functions of food preparation. A big thank you to the team and all who 
partnered with the team 
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The primary school has continued on the idea of growing food to cut on the expenses, improve diet 
and also teach the learners on good farming practices. We have one acre of corn which are going 
to harvest in the month of August.

The churches are growing by the grace of God. Our discipleship system i Sam through small 
groups and it’s from the small groups that churches are planted. We have two thriving small groups 
that are multiplying in a healthy manner and we hope to plant churches in the two regions where 
these groups are meeting. The recent visit of the team from TSF we received a donation of a film 
show kit which has already begun doing wonders in reaching communities with the gospel through 
showing the Jesus film. Through that kit over 100 people have made a decision for Christ in a 
space of only one month. We are planning to use the kit in the areas where we have church plants 
as a way of winning more souls into the churches. Thank you once again for TSF team and 
particularly MS Mary for this donation. 

A big thank you to the leadership of TSF for the purposeful partnership that has contributed to the 
exponential growth we see at Jubilee Fellowship. May God continue to shower you with blessings!

James
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